SALFORD CITY COUNCIL - RECORD OF DECISION

I, Councillor Merry, Leader of the Council, in exercise of the powers conferred on me 

by Paragraph J (a) (i) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approval 

to appoint Lloyd and Smith Limited to carry out external improvement works to St. 

Thomas’s Church, Pendleton, funded by the Charlestown and Lower Kersal New 

Deal for Communities (NDC) Partnership as part of works being carried out within the 

Pendleton Church area.

The reasons are that the external improvements works form part of a programme of 

work proposed within the Pendleton Church area, which represents a key gateway into the New Deal area and Central Salford. St. Thomas’s Church is a Grade II Listed 

Building and is a historical landmark of local significance within this area. It is considered that the proposed improvements to the external environment of 

the Church would provide a “quick win” opportunity to improve the image and 

appearance of the area. A meeting has been held between the Architect, St. Thomas’s Church and the NDC to assess the three lowest tenders. At this meeting it was agreed that the lowest tender, Paul Smith Contractors, was not necessarily the best value for money. The reasons being differences between their quote and the second lowest, together with their lack of experience in conservation works to historic buildings, as Paul Smith has just begun to trade. There was also concern that they had not properly taken into account the complexities of the job. Whereas Gary Lloyd of Lloyd & Smith, together with his partner Brian Smith, have amassed a great deal of experience with works to historic and listed buildings. Gary Lloyd has also been involved with works to St Thomas’s Church in the past. It was, therefore, agreed that Lloyd & Smith should be appointed to carry out the contract works.

Options considered and rejected were that it is considered that the proposals to improve the external environment of the Church will provide an opportunity to improve the image and appearance of the area, creating a distinctive landmark in an area which is seen as the key gateway into the NDC. Other options considered were to do  nothing, which would represent a loss to the area, and taking a risk and appointing Paul Smith; this was, however, rejected because of the reasons expressed above.

The source of funding is New Deal for Communities

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.  

Pendleton Church Area Study adopted by the NDC Partnership Board in December 

2002.


Decision Notice signed by Lead Member for the Chief Executives Directorate, dated 

10th February 2004, granting approval of proposals to improve the external 

environment of St. Thomas’s Church.

Contact Officer   Elizabeth Aitchison
Tel. No.  607 8535

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Economic and Community Safety Scrutiny Committee.


Signed: J. Merry          

                       Dated: 5th April, 2004 


Leader of the Council

____________________________________________________________________________________

FOR COMMITTEE SERVICES USE ONLY.

This decision was published on 5th April, 2004.

This decision will come into force on 15th April, 2004, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules

